
C u m b e r l a n d  

W o o d t u r n e r s  
www.cumberlandwoodturners.com 

CLUB INFORMATION 
 President: Gail Hagenbach 
 Vice President: Larry Lewis 
 Secretary: Randy Wolfe 
 Treasurer: Bill Atchison 
 Program Director: Larry Lewis 
 Librarían: Shauna Braun 
 Video/Technical: Rod Smith, Dan 
Sauer 
 Web Master: Rod Smith 
Christmas party: TBD 
Gun & Knife: Steve Sullentrup 
Christmas tree: TBD 
Picnic: TBD 
Monthly Raffle: Larry Lewis 
Safety: Larry Lewis 
Program Coordinator:TBD 
Beads of Courage: Paul Kennedy 

 For Club Info or directions 
visit the website: Or call Jon 
Reiver 
 931-267-2575 or Les Black: 
931-788-3975 
 Mentors: 
 (Mentors are available to help 
anyone, any skill level, just 
call). 
John Lucas:  931-858-2846 
Jon Reiver:   931-267-2575 
Rod Smith: 931-267-3859 
Les Black: 931-267-5184 

Club Meetings: Last 
Wednesday of each month  
at: 6 PM CT (Social Hour at 5 PM)  
Location: 1432 War Eagle DR, 
(Tansi)  Crossville, TN Includes a 
demonstration 01/29/20 

(Hands on Training: (same 
location).  2nd Saturday each 
month 9 AM to 11 AM CT 
(Training for all skill levels) 

01/11/20 
 

January Schedule: 
   Demonstration: Larry Lewis 
   Refreshments: Les Black 
  
  

CUMBERLAND WOODTURNERS NEWSLETTER NOVEMBER  2019 

The Challenge of the Month was 

turning a Turning and Coloring 

Fruit. We had three outstanding 

entries which demonstrated the 

great talent in our club. The 

challenge was judged by Rod 

Smith and won by Jake Neidling. 

Good Job! 

 

Visitor:  Harold Schultz – Joined 

Larry Wilhelm- Joined 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Chapter of AAW since 1997 

http://www.cumberlandwoodturners.com/


Surprise wood turning in the Mystery Box Winner 

 Rod Smith was the Mystery Box Winner for January.  John Lucas turned a nice Christmas Ornament. 

 

 
 

Club challenge January: Turning Coffee Dipper (2 pc) 

November Meeting Minutes 

• The following list of Officers for 2020 was presented to the club, President Tom Neckvatal, Vice 

President Larry Lewis, Secretary Jon Reiver, and Treasure Garron Riechers. A motion was made by 

Randy Wolfe and seconded by Gordon Sloane vote taken by club motion carried.  Gail Hagenbach is 

assuming the Librarian and WIT Liaison and Vice President will assume Program Director and Safety 

Coordinator.  A picture of new officers will be included at the bottom of Newsletter. 

• Update from Board that club will be drawing for one club scholarship up to $600.00 at the Christmas 

Party and the requirements of the winner where explained. 

• In the future demonstrators are to wear protective eye wear of their choosing and that the club will put 

the protective shield back up to prevent injury to attendees sitting in the front row during demos.  

• The club will be meeting Friday, November 22, 2019 for the tagging and pricing of the Christmas 

Ornaments at Les’s shop beginning at 9:00 am if you would like to attend. The tree decorating will 

take place at the bank on Tuesday, December 3, 2019 beginning at 8:00 am with breakfast to follow at 

your own expense. 

• All club items donated to the auction for the Masquerade Ball held on November 16, 2019 were bought 

with proceeds going to the local Cancer Center.  The club also had a Wig Stand display at the event 

and one was sold as well. 

• Drue Hogland reported that last week a person from WBLT news in Knoxville, TN was on site to do a 

short piece on the Beads of Courage effort for the Children’s Hospital that will be aired later. He 

reported that 300 Beads of Courage boxes had been donated by four TN woodturning clubs this year. 

• AAW will be giving 28 scholarships for John C Campbell or Arrowmont to AAW members in January 

2020 and the application is on the AAW website if you are interested. 

• Craft Supply is starting a new Loyalty Program for members of the club.  Whenever you buy from 

them you will receive cash points that can be used for future purchases. 

• An updated membership roster has been sent to Hartville Tools.  If you order from them mention that 

you are a member of the Cumberland Woodturners and you will get a 15% discount  

• We encourage people to keep turning Beads of Courage boxes and Wig Stands as the need never ends. 

• Atchison reported a balance of $4154.03. 

     

Safety: Larry Lewis presented a brief safety tip about stools and chairs in the workshop 

concerning them tipping over or tripping on them. He noted that they should be placed out of the 

way while working so a fall or trip is prevented. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

CUMBERLAND WOODTURNERS NOTES 



STEVE SULLENTRUP COFFEE DIPPER DEMO 

 

         Steve Sullentrup presented a demo on how to turn a two (2) piece Coffee Dipper. Steve is going to prepare 
a step by step description of the process and it will be posted on the website in the near future. Good job Steve.    

 
 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

                                                                    

 

                                                                      

 

 

 

 

   

 

                                  

                           

 

 

 

    



2020 Demonstrations  Refreshments  

January Larry Lewis Les Black 

February    

March    

April    

May    

June   

July   

August   

September    

October    

November    

January  2021    

 



 

  

 

                          The winner Les Black 

was was the Winner! 

CHALLENGE ENTRIES  FOR NOVEMBER 2019 



  

  

SHOW AND TELL 
  



 
 

SHOW  &  TELL  &  PICTURE OF NEW CLUB OFFICERS 


